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Statement by Mr. Takeshi Osuga, Ambassador, 
Deputy Director-General for International Cooperation and Global Issues 

 
 
At the outset, I wish to make clear Japan’s position on this section. We fully acknowledge 
the importance of trade for 
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Statement by Mr. Takeshi Osuga, Ambassador, 
Deputy Director-General for International Cooperation and Global Issues 

 
 
 
Japan appreciates the positive recognition of lending and borrowing as an important tool of 
development financing in the beginning of this section. Loans have comparative advantage 
to grants in fulfilling a large-scale and long-term investment needs, in particular in the 
public sector including infrastructure. The remarkable economic growth achieved in the 
last two decades in the East, Southeast and South Asia demonstrates the usefulness of 
concessional loans provided by some donor countries and MDBs.  
 
On the basis of that basic recognition, we fully support the emphasis on the need for the 
debt sustainability and sound public debt management to prevent debt crisis. 
 
I have two concrete comments to make on para 87: 
 
First, Japan is not comfortable with the expression “a loose set of arrangements”. We 
believe that the Paris Club and other arrangements have been achieving results and do not 
share the view that they are “loose set of mechanisms” as described in the element paper or 
“a loose set of arrangements” as in the zero draft.  
 
Second, Japan joins EU in proposing to delete the mention on the “ongoing work at the UN 
in this area” at the end of the paragraph, if it refers to the discussion at the UN toward the 
establishment of a multilateral legal framework for a sovereign debt restructuring, which 
faces a stark discord among the member states. 
 
I thank you. 
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Statement by Mr. Takeshi Osuga, Ambassador, 
Deputy Director-General for International Cooperation and Global Issues 

 
 
Coherence among various international systems is crucial for realizing sustainable 
development. At the same time, we should respect the mandate of each institution to make 
our discussion in the UN relevant and meaningful. Let me make some concrete comments 



already taken the reform measure, the reference to FSB should be deleted after 
“recommend consideration by …” in the 4th  
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Statement by Mr. Takeshi Osuga, Ambassador, 

Deputy Director-General for International Cooperation and Global Issues 
 
 
I wished to take the floor just to say that I look forward to the revised Co-facilitators’ 1st 
draft in early May. 
 
My frank impression of this week’s deliberation on the zero draft was that not all 
delegations were prepared to make line by line comments. Many comments remained 
vague and of preliminary nature. 
 
For Japan it was difficult to make concrete comments on paragraphs related to the 
linkages between goal-by-goal means of implementation and FfD, since we have not yet 
discussed this issue in the post-2015 process.  
 
I hope the Co-facilitators’ 1st draft will take fully into account the next week’s discussion 
during the joint session on this matter. 
 
Thank you very much. 
 


